
Counties must deliver their parcel level GIS data to the Department of Revenue by April 1 each year. The 

parcel shapefiles available for download are typically generated in late March. 

Users should be aware of potential parcel identification number formatting issues when using .csv 

formatted NAL or SDF files. Users should first convert the .csv formatted files to .dbf format before 

attempting to perform a join operation with parcel shapefiles. 

Additional, or more complete, GIS data may be available by contacting county property appraisers’ 

offices directly. 

The following counties maintain condominium property in a separate file that is not part of the parcel 

shapefile downloads provided here. Contact these counties directly for the necessary files. 

Miami-Dade, St. Johns 


